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Tidewater Ukrainian Cultural Association

Newsletter No. X, June 30th, 1999

March Meeting:
Our March meeting at Cynthia and Myron Bilyj's was well attended, well fed, and thanks to the hospitality of the Bilyj's, very sociable.  We interrupted Myron's front door installation project, but he looked like he needed a break anyway.  We were pleased to welcome our ODU exchange students. Most of them will be here for another year.

Picnic (Next Meeting):

TUCA's next meeting will be a family picnic on Sunday, July 11th, from 1:00 PM until dark at Bethel Park, the Air Force recreation area in Hampton.  Due to a lot of legwork by Andy we have reserved Pavilion #3 for protection from the sun or possible showers.  The pavilion has tables and benches, a barbecue pit and a volleyball court.  See attached directions and map!

Other recreational opportunities are available at Bethel Park.  There is a lake with fishing (fresh water fishing license is required), fishing boats, canoes and paddleboats are available for rent. Please see the directions sheet for additional details.  

TUCA will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, sausage and a watermelon.  Please bring side dishes, fruit, desserts, and coolers with drinks and ice.

Make plans to bring extended family, kids and friends of the Ukrainian American community.  This is the time to show off your Ukie tee shirts (this calls for a contest!)  Our guest will be Darrell Clark, Director of  Ukraine Children's Project through whom we sent medical supplies to Ukraine.  His organization recently sponsored a photographic exhibit of Ukrainian orphans in Virginia Beach.  Darrell has made many humanitarian mission trips to Ukraine and will share with us some of his experiences and his plans for medical missions this fall.

We have also invited the Ukrainian military from Washington who will join us if their schedule allows it.  They are quite busy preparing for President Kuchma's visit in August, but hopefully can join us for the weekend.

Newsletter:

As Andy mentioned at the last meeting, TUCA's newsletter is a victim of its own success.  We all enjoy the color masthead and color photographs, but our mailing list has been growing and Andy's ink jet printer burned out from overwork.  The membership voted in favor of buying a new printer to be used for Newsletter publishing.  TUCA will retain ownership.  Andy and Helene will see about getting a discounted price on a printer Bohdan Korolyshyn saw demonstrated at a trade show in Washington.  We extend a big Thank You (Äÿêóþ) to Andy for taking on and continuing the Newsletter job.

Humanitarian Aid:

In the past TUCA has been active in sending medical supplies and humanitarian aid to Ukraine, especially clothing, toys and school supplies.  A number of members have expressed a desire for a more structured and systematic way of being involved.  Olena presented a proposal to sponsor individual orphans through the Orphan's Aid  Society  based  in  New York.  They  have  a  solid  organization  with over 1000 sponsors, based  on  the  same

principle as Save the Children and similar organizations, at the cost of $15.00 per month.  There were questions about the sponsorship and a motion was passed to get more information about the program.  This has been done and the details will be discussed, so please give this project some thought.

Partnership Community Project:
The US - Ukraine Foundation in Washington has been actively pursuing a community to community program, which pairs cities in the US and Ukraine at the city government level.  The goal is to explore through a cooperative process strategies and methods of running a modern municipality, with emphasis on projects such as financial and budget planning, privatization of property, providing municipal services, etc.  Tidewater Community College has approached the Virginia Beach city council and the mayor's office to create a partnership with the resort city of Berdansk on the Azov Sea.  TUCA has offered to assist in any capacity but there has been no definitive action.  These types of partnerships with exchange of interns, information and ideas are very important for Ukraine as it struggles to develop civil government based on citizen participation.  We are hopeful this program can be developed between a Ukrainian city and a municipality in the Tidewater area.

Fond Farewell:
One of the first members of the Ukrainian military in Washington that TUCA became involved with was Colonel Ihor Yurlov, the Ukrainian Air Force attaché, whom we first met during the arrival of Ukrainian naval ships in Norfolk.  After serving three years at the Washington embassy he has been transferred back to Ukraine in the beginning of June.  Dan and Ingamaj Korolyshyn hosted a back yard cookout for Ihor and his family, which was attended by several of the board members.  In appreciation of Ihor's hard work in establishing a beneficial relationship between the US and Ukrainian military and for his personal friendship with some of our members, TUCA has granted him and his family the first ever honorary membership in our organization attested to by a very official looking certificate.  Those who knew him will miss Colonel Ihor.  We wish him well in his future endeavors.

Blouse Raffle:

Remember the beautiful blouses with Ukrainian embroidery that were generously donated by Mrs. Mary Krop for a fund raising raffle?  One was successfully raffled off at our October 1998 meeting, raffling of the second one has been postponed until we are pretty certain of a big turnout.  Our treasurer, Lieda, is promising that we will get a chance to win this beautiful blouse (for only a nominal contribution) at the picnic.  So you better show up and be sure to bring some money.

Speaking of money, we still have quite a few members who have not paid their dues.  If you are one of those, please bring your checkbook or one of those new twenty dollar bills and see Lieda.

President's Note:

This upcoming picnic will be TUCA's first get together outside a member's home and we are anticipating a great turnout.  Come rain or shine, we will be there and are looking forward to seeing all of you.  A notice of our picnic should appear in the Ukrainian Weekly and we hope some unexpected people show up to check us out.  We would especially welcome some of the people who have contacted us recently but who have not yet made an appearance.  (Don't forget your tee shirts.)







Sincerely,







Olena

Directions to Bethel Park

(Big Bethel Reservoir USAF Recreation Area)

for the

TUCA Family Picnic
From Norfolk, Virginia Beach, Chesapeake, Portsmouth and Points East:


Use I-64 West through Hampton Roads Bridge-Tunnel.  Get off at Exit 262-B, Magruder Blvd, NASA, Poquoson.  Proceed on Magruder Blvd for 2.8 miles to the fifth traffic light at intersection with Semple Farm Road.  Turn left on Semple Farm Rd and proceed for 2.1 miles to traffic light on Big Bethel Road.  Turn right on Big Bethel and then immediately left into park entrance. (Bethel Park on large green sign.)

From Yorktown, Gloucester, Urbanna, etc.:

Use Rte 17 South. After passing the Harwood Mill Reservoir dam on your right, take the Route 134 S Exit, Hampton, Langley AFB.  Continue on Rte 134 S for 2.5 miles, or to the fourth traffic light, to Big Bethel Road (Rte 600).  Turn right on Big Bethel Road.  

Go about 1.1 miles.  After driving through the Air Force family housing area, cross bridge over the Big Bethel Reservoir.  Entrance to Bethel Park is on right side almost immediately after crossing bridge.  There is a small cemetery and a Civil War battle marker just before the entrance behind a chain link fence.

From Williamsburg, Richmond and Points West:


Use I-64 East.  Get off at Exit 256-B, Victory Boulevard East, Poquoson.  Proceed on Victory Blvd for 1.8 miles (past Super K-Mart Center) to the fourth traffic light at Rte 134 South.  Turn right on Rte 134 S and proceed to Big Bethel Road.  Turn right on Big Bethel Road.  Then see second part of directions for Yorktown people, above.

Inside the Park:  Speed Limit is 5 MPH and kids are all over the place!  Do not park in the small parking lot at the entrance.  Continue past fishing boat checkout on your right, across a small bridge, watch the bumps, into the picnic pavilion area.  Turn left after passing pavilions #1 (right) and #2 (w/playground, left).  Pavilion #3 is the first one on your right, under trees, after the turn.  You'll have to park in the large lot further down after you unload.

Hope to see everyone there!!!
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